January 3, 2017    
The Board of Supervisors of Pennsbury Township held a regular meeting on Tuesday, January 3, 2017 at 5:20 p.m. following the organization meeting.  Present were Supervisor McIntyre, Solicitor Tom Oeste, by phone, Supervisors Scottoline and Fenton, and Township Manager Kathleen Howley.  The minutes of December 14, 2016 were approved as submitted.

Manager Kathleen Howley reported the following:

1. The CFI Easement prepared by Brandywine Conservancy which conserves the 23+ acres surrounding the township building and represents property purchased from Toll Bros. in December, 2014 was recorded in December, 2016.  This land will remain open space in perpetuity.  

2. The PECO Green Region grant application was resubmitted in December with the help of Pennsbury Land Trust, Holly Manzone and Alma Forsyth.   Grants will be awarded sometime in the spring.

3. A revised Fee Schedule resolution was submitted to the Board for consideration.  A fence permit, mechanical permit was added as well as changing the zoning hearing board fee application.  With no further discussion the Board unanimously voted to approve the resolution.

4. Emergency Services Resolution was submitted to the Board for approval.  The PA state police, Avondale barracks, will provide police and the Longwood Volunteer Fire Company provides fire protection as well as emergency services to the township for 2017.  With no further discussion the Board voted and unanimously approved the resolution.

Hawks Crest – Township Engineer Matt Houtmann reported he talked to Tom Spano regarding the temporary repairs of Grey Dove Drive.  Mr. Spano has contracted with Perry Contractors to get the work done by next week, weather permitting.  Mr. Houtmann will follow up with Mr. Spano to make sure the work got done.  If not, then the township will proceed to complete the work and access the letter of credit for payment.  
Windmill Hollow Subd – Mr. Houtman has been in contact with Marina Hollingshead coordinating the final notes to be placed on the plans.  Mr. Fenton noted that Mr. Sanford has placed an easement on the Route 1 property he owns restricting it to 3 house sites and no access from Route 1.  It was suggested that the plan be discussed one last time with the planning commission before the February 15th supervisor’s meeting when Mr. Sanford would be asking for final approval by the township.

Dennis Smith, Planning Commission Chair stated there were no meetings held since the last Board meeting.  The Commission will meet on January 10th at 5 p.m. as well as January 24th.  The Planning Seminar is set for Jan. 24th at 4 p.m. so their meeting will start at 5:30 p.m. instead of 5 p.m.  The Gosik road plan is on the 1/24 agenda.

A bill list dated January 3, 2017 numbering 16967-17003 and State Fund #371 was submitted and approved for payment by the Board.  With no further business the meeting adjourned at 5:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:  Kathleen Howley, Township Manager
